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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – October begins with a meeting related to safety with shot guns and other firearms which is good because we will attend a shooting sports outing sponsored by the 4 area LHC districts as our October camp out.  The Downs Syndrome of Louisville offers a service opportunity for our scouts.  We will celebrate Trevor Weikel’s Eagle Court of Honor on October 16th at his home parish.  The balance of our Troop meetings will focus on healthcare and medicine with an off site session at a location yet to be chosen.  Leadership meetings will be held as normal at the end of October.  
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.
October 1st, 7:00 – Troop meeting @ rifle & shot gun safety.  The Service Patrol is Phantom. 

October 8th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meeting with a diversity presentation.  There is no service patrol.
October 15th, 7:00 – 8:30 PM – Troop meeting @ healthcare and medicine.  Service Patrol is Tiki.

October 22nd, 7:00 PM – Troop meeting @ healthcare and medicine - Service Patrol is Legion.

October 29th, 7:00 PM – Troop meeting @ healthcare and medicine - Service Patrol is Danger.

Support our Busses!– Please remember to register your Kroger Plus card and continue to support Friends of Troop 243.  Here is what we need you to do. 
A.  Go to: http://krogercommunityrewards.com/
to register your Kroger Plus card and designate “Friends of Troop 243”, organization number 11179 as the beneficiary of your purchase credits.
For detailed instructions, go to: http://troop243.com/kroger 

B.  When you shop at Kroger, be sure to have them scan your Kroger Plus card, so that “Friends of Troop 243” will receive purchase points for your shopping.  NOTE:  This does not affect your own points towards fuel discounts.
The Thornton’s program remains in place as is so if you need a Thorntons card please contact Frank Hulsman or Bruce Bohn.  Last but not least, we have aluminum can collection trailers at both St. Barnabas and St. Pius.  Please drop your aluminum off for us to have recycled.  

Eagle Scout Court of Honor – Trevor Weikel will celebrate successfully becoming an Eagle Scout on October 16th.  Much of his nurturing in scouting came from St. Pius X’s Troop 342 so he will celebrate the event in St. Pius’s church.  Congratulations Trevor!  We are glad you chose to come to Troop 243 to complete your goal of making Eagle rank and hope you will remain active in Troop 243 and Venture Crew 243!
October Camp Out – The 4 Louisville area Lincoln Heritage Council district have gotten together to sponsor a shooting sports camp out in October and we are going!  Attendance is going to be limited in order to control the lines that can be a frustrating part of these gatherings due to the popularity of shooting sports.  For that reason we have already registered for the trip so we can make sure we get all of our scouts in.  

Troop Leadership Meetings – The Patrol Leader Council will meet on October 26th at 4:00 in St. Barnabas’ annex.  Assistant Scoutmasters will meet at 7:00 on Monday September 27th with the troop committee meeting following that meeting at 8:00.  All meetings Monday evening will be done by 9:00, are held in the St. Barnabas Annex and are open to everyone.
FUN!
Below are some pictures from the most recent camp out.  This was a new park in Southern Indiana which proved to be very welcoming to scouts and may well be a site for future camp outs.
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Then there’s just the fun of it!





Mr. Pemberton helps scouts earn their whittlin’ chit.  I understand he successfully kept all scouts safe and there were no injuries!








